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From the Dean of Schoolê

 

Happy Friday!  
 
Welcome back from Winter Break followed by double snow days.   Year 
after year after, March proves itself to be a BUSY month, so put on your 
safety belts for a fast ride! 
 
The High School Drama Club will present "The Entire American 
Revolution in 40 Minutes" this weekend!    The audience is in for a true 
historical treat, along with humor combined, to present a mini history 
lesson on a live stage.  Please consider attending.  The show will take 
place on Friday, March 9th, 2018, at 7:00pm and Saturday, March 10th, at 
7:00pm.   The tickets are $10 for adults, $5 for students and can be 
purchased at the door.  The play is located in the Lower Cafe of The 
Founders Academy Public Charter School.  
 
At home, please remind students to be courteous.  I am noticing, at times, 
a lack of student awareness for when someone may need help carrying a 
large load, or need a door opened for them.   We want Founders' students 
to be mindful of this as part of being polite and "stepping up."  I’ve asked 
Round Tables to cover this topic too. 
 
 
With gratitude, 
Maureen Mooney 
Dean of School 
 

ê

From the Assistant Director of Student Servicesêê

On Wednesday, March 21, 2018 Founders Academy high school juniors will 
be taking the SAT, Scholastic Aptitude Test. This test is the State of New 
Hampshire Department of Education assessment for 11th grade students. 
The SAT is also the test most colleges and universities use as part of the 
admission process to measure a student’s ability to be successful at the 
post-secondary level. We highly recommend that all Founders Academy high 
school juniors take the SAT on March 21, 2018. We encourage college bound 
juniors to take the SAT a second time in either August or October of 2018. 
For more information or if students would like to prepare for the test, we 
recommend KHAN Academy, College Board and NHHEAF. 
 
~Debra Castonguay, Assistant Director of Student Services  
 ( debra.castonguay@tfanh.org ) 

 

https://www.khanacademy.org/test-prep/sat
https://collegereadiness.collegeboard.org/sat/practice
https://collegereadiness.collegeboard.org/sat/practice
mailto:debra.castonguay@tfanh.org


ê

 

School Newsê

 

Volunteer of the Monthê

Elizabeth Sanville has gone out of her way to become involved this year.  She is the mom of three 
students at Founders.  She has attended many Board of Trustees, PTSA planning and fundraising 
committee meetings as well as become Secretary/Clerk for the Parent Steering committee.  She 
attends all of the meetings with a positive attitude (and munchies) and will go out of her way to find 
the positive in any discussion about the school. 
 
~PTSA nomination 

 
 

ê

Science Bowlê

Students enjoyed their first-ever competition in the Northeast Regional Middle School Science Bowl 
at MIT in Cambridge, MA on Saturday February 24. Over 100 students in 24 teams from over 15 
schools competed to represent New England in the National Science Bowl, to be held from April 
26-28, 2018 in Washington DC. The program has been in existence since 1991, with students 
around the country competing in a lightning fast quiz-bowl format answering science questions from 
biology, chemistry, physics,  and earth and space science. There is a high school division as well. 



 
Sponsored by the US Department of Energy, Science Bowl competitors have gone on to a variety 
of careers in science and engineering. Our 5-student team of 6th and 7th graders went up against a 
field of mostly 8th grade competitors, so we gained valuable experience and gained study 
strategies that we will implement next year. Our goal is to have 3 teams next year, and to make 
Founders known for our science knowledge, enthusiasm, and team spirit. 
 

 
 

ê

Save the Date: Semi-Formal Danceê

Founders' Semi-Formal Dance will be held on Friday, May 11th.  All students may attend, but only 
high school students can bring a guest.  More details to come!    A special thank you to Mrs. 
DiPietro for coordinating! 
 

ê

Pi Day! ê

It's that time of year again "Pi-day".  We would like to have pie for each student on PI day.  Please 
email Mrs. Nichols (v.nichols@tfanh.org) if you can donate a pie or two for March 14.  Last year this 
was a great success because of the many pie donations. Thank you. 
Gini 
Math Teacher 
 

ê

Coffee with the Deanê

Please join Dean Maureen Mooney for coffee on March 13, 2018 and/or March 27, 2018 from 7:00 
- 8:00 am. These are informal get togethers where all can stop by and have a cup of coffee and 



chat with the Dean outside the formalities of a Board meeting, school event or parent meeting. 
Please make plans to attend and bring a Keurig cup (or two) to share!  
 
Featured blends: 
 
March 13 - French Roast 
 
March 27 - Nantucket Blend 
 
Please RSVP to:  administration@tfanh.org  

 
 
 

ê

 

Volunteer Opportunities/Donations/Fundraisingê

ê

AmazonSmile for Founders!ê

Use AmazonSmile to support Founders! Amazon contributes 0.5% of the price of your eligible 
AmazonSmile purchases for Founders! 
 
smile.amazon.com/ch/46-3442950  
 
Thank you!! 

ê

PTSA Penny Wars Fundraiserê

mailto:administration@tfanh.org
http://smile.amazon.com/ch/46-3442950


 

ê

Most Needed Items: Updateê

As always, we rely on donations here at Founders for most of our school necessities; below are the 
latest needs: 
 
large manila envelopes - We need varying sizes - 8 1/2 x 11 (or larger) and expandable envelopes 
as well. 
Mac & cheese and snacks for lunches *no nuts* 
Sharpies/Expo markers 
cleaning solution (windex/disinfectant) 
paper plates  
small reusable icepacks for the health office  
Scotch tape 
AAA batteries 



http://www.thefoundersacademy.org/calendar
https://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Founders-Academy-Public-Charter-School/675459439135607?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/groups/123952141583545/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1527282857342512/
https://twitter.com/foundersnh
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCxkvGKi5ww_-pR8f7_A5yrw

